

200 CORPORATE PLACE Suite 202 • Rocky Hill • CONNECTICUT • 06067 • TELEPHONE (860) 757-7700 FAX (860) 757-7740

Via email (tomswarr@icloud.com)

October 5, 2021

Mr. Thomas Swarr, Co-Chair Solid Waste Task Force Hartford City Hall 550 Main Street Hartford, CT 06103

Re:

Modification to Solid Waste Permit-to-Operate MIRA CSWS Resource Recovery Facility

Dear Mr. Swarr:

The Materials Innovation and Recycling Authority (MIRA) has submitted an application to the Department of Energy & Environmental Protection to modify its solid waste permit-to-operate for the CSWS Resource Recovery Facility. The permit modification, if approved, would allow MIRA to transfer municipal solid waste on a full-time basis when MIRA suspends operation of its municipal waste combustion activities, which is anticipated to occur on or about June 30, 2022.

I have emailed you a PDF of the complete solid waste permit modification application. I would like to attend the next regular meeting of the Solid Waste Task Force so that I may present and discuss MIRA's proposed changes. I understand that the Task Force serves to represent the Hartford City Council, and I would of course be available to attend a City Council Committee or Council meeting if this would be beneficial.

In the meantime, if you have any questions regarding MIRA's permit modification application please do not hesitate to contact me at (860) 757-7725, or by email at pegan@ctmira.org.

Sincerely

Peter W. Egan

Director of Operations and Environmental Affairs

Attachment - Permit Modification Application (via email)

Cc: Tom Kirk, MIRA

File: MIRA Environmental